
Applying for Medicaid assistance to help pay for the 
cost of long-term nursing home care has always been a 
confusing process. It is pretty rare for a person to be 
able to apply for Medicaid and be eligible right away;  
there is almost always some advance planning required.  
For many Medicaid applicants, that planning includes 
the creation of something called an Income Cap Trust. 
 
Many states, including Oregon, have something called 
an “Income Cap.”  The Income Cap rule states that if 
your monthly income is over a certain amount 
(currently $2,523 per month), you do not qualify for 
Medicaid long-term care assistance.  This is true even if 
you have care costs that far exceed your income. For 
example, if your monthly Social Security and pension 
income is $2,600 per month and your care costs are 
$6,000 per month, you do not qualify for Medicaid 
since your income is higher than the Income Cap. 
 
This used to be a real problem for people, and many 
years ago, the only answer was to move to another state 
that did not have an Income Cap rule. Fortunately, the 
laws have changed, and a person whose income is over 
the Income Cap can now become qualified for 
Medicaid assistance by setting up a special type of trust 
known as an Income Cap Trust. 
 
An Income Cap Trust is designed to hold the Medicaid 
applicant’s pension and Social Security income. A bank 
account is set up in the name of the Income Cap Trust. 
Each month, all of the ill person’s income is deposited 
into the Income Cap Trust account. So long as the 
trustee of the Income Cap Trust (usually a spouse, 
partner, or adult child) agrees to spend the income in a 

manner approved by Medicaid, the ill person will not be 
disqualified from receiving Medicaid assistance, even 
though his or her income is over the Income Cap. 
 
An experienced elder law attorney can be of tremendous 
help in this process. Most importantly, the elder law 
attorney prepares a plan for the spending of the ill 
person’s monthly income in accordance with the 
Medicaid rules and submits the plan to Medicaid for 
approval. There are ways to design the “spending plan” 
in a way that provides the maximum benefit to the ill 
person and a healthy spouse. An experienced elder law 
attorney can make sure you don’t miss out on these 
opportunities.  
 
Remember that an Income Cap Trust takes some time to 
set up. You don’t want to get all of the way through a 
Medicaid application and be told “your application 
would be approved, but where is your Income Cap 
Trust?” Having your Income Cap Trust established at 
the right time can prevent long delays in Medicaid 
eligibility. At an average nursing home cost of $9,551 
per month, a delay in your Medicaid application can 
prove very costly. 
 
 
 
DISCLAIMER – The information contained in this article 
should be used for general purposes and should not be 
construed as legal advice.  Consult with your own attorney if 
you have specific legal questions. 
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